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Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee
STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:  2

DATE:  July 6, 2006
PROPOSED ORDINANCE 2006-0260
PREPARED BY:  Clifton Curry
SUBJECT: AN ORDINANCE authorizing the county executive to enter into an interagency agreement with the Muckleshoot Tribe to provide supplemental school security and law enforcement services.
SUMMARY: The King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) provides law enforcement services to unincorporated King County and, through contracts, to 13 cities, Metro Transit, King County Airport, and school districts.  The sheriff also provides police services for cities, and other agencies, for enhanced levels of police service in parts of unincorporated King County.  These contracts for police service enhancements recover the full costs of providing all services.

The KCSO provides police services to all of unincorporated King County, including the areas of the Muckleshoot Indian Tribe Reservation Lands.  In 2000, the Muckleshoot Tribe first contracted with the Sheriff’s office for enhanced police services for reservation lands including two dedicated deputies for enhanced patrol.  The tribal lands have received enhanced police services under this interlocal agreement since that time. The enhanced services include general law enforcement services/enhanced 911 response; providing crime prevention analysis and training to the tribal community; problem solving crime and disorder problems within the tribal community; interaction with and mentoring tribal youth; providing special emphasis to community concerns; and building partnerships with community members to prevent crime. The tribe has paid the standard contract costs for enhanced services and has also provided office space, desktop computer, general office supplies, and a telephone and telephone service for the contract patrol officers.

This contract, if approved, would allow the Sheriff’s Office to provide a school resource officer to the Muckleshoot Tribal School, which is located in unincorporated King County.   The provision of the School Resource Officer services would follow the terms established in similar agreements that were approved last year as Ordinance 15250.  For the 2005-2006 school year, the Highline, Issaquah, Renton, Tahoma, and Auburn school districts have been participating in this program under the same terms proposed for the Muckleshoot Tribe.  This contract will continue the implementation of a policy approved in the 2005 adopted budget that standardizes reimbursement and contract terms for the School Resource Officer program in unincorporated area schools.  The King County Sheriff will continue to pursue grant and earmark funding to offset the costs associated with this program and to pay for materials and necessary training and equipment for King County School Resource Officers. 

ATTENDING:
1. Capt. James Graddon, Contracts Unit, King County Sheriff’s Office

Attachment: 

1.  Executive Letter of Transmittal

2.  Proposed Ordinance 2006-0260
3.  Proposed Interagency Agreement
